
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

April 7, 2014
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, April 7, 2014, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, Floyd L. Hawkins, Warren D. Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen M. Lynn Gee and Barbara McFeaters. Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Judge Lynne Ellis, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Assessor Carolyn McGuire, Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn, Clerk Julie Fithian, Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Sheriff Rob Street, Phil Todd, LEPC; Buck Stiles and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  

President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held March 3, 2014 were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the following transfer from Cumulative Bridge, Supplies, Stone-$10,000 and Deck Lumber-$500 to Cumulative Bridge, Other Services & Charges, Bridge Inspections-$10,500.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilman Hawkins requested that AIC Educational Meetings be reimbursed if a Council member attends.  There are no funds available in the Council budget at this time.  Councilwoman Gee suggested   putting funds in the budget for training at budget time.  
Auditor Roush explained the Health Savings Account/Opt Out Distribution plan that Councilman Wininger, Councilman Summers, Councilwoman McFeaters and Commissioner Paul George has composed.  All employees will receive a 5% raise and additional funds for their Health Savings Accounts.  Since elected officials cannot receive a raise once the Salary & Wage Ordinance is approved, their 5% will go into a Health Savings Account.  The Health Savings Account distribution will be determined by the deductible and the amounts distributed last year.  The Health Savings Account/ Opt Out distribution will be funded by County EDIT funds.  The 5% will be funded by various funds.  It was suggested that salaries be discussed at the end of Day 2 of Budget Hearings.  Several department heads thanked the Council on behalf of their employees and appreciated the work that has been put into the plan. The committee also suggested that the Veteran Service Officer salary be increased to $8.75/hr with a maximum of 20 hours per week.   Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the 5% raise and additional funding for Health Savings Accounts.  President Summers made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Auditor Roush will have the Additional Appropriations at the May 5, 2014 meeting.  New hires will not receive the 5% raise but will receive the Health Savings Accounts distribution on a pro-rated amount.  
Surveyor Nathan Hoffman came before the Council to give his quarterly update.  He is currently working on setting corner posts and scanning older maps.  

Councilman Hawkins asked that the Loogootee City Pool be put on the May 5, 2014 agenda and Mayor Noel Harty, District 3 Commissioner Dan Gregory and the Park Board be invited.  

Phil Todd introduced himself as the Local Emergency Planning Commission Director.  
A discussion continued on new hires not receiving the 5% raise.  Buck Stiles questioned if an employee had experience elsewhere if they would receive the increase.  It was decided at this time it will be left up to each department head.  

Assessor Carolyn McGuire will be submitting an Additional Appropriation for the May meeting for a gas and oil program.  

Judge Lynne Ellis updated the Council on recent repairs to the Court Reporter software and computer.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:44 pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilman Albright.   All were in favor and the motion passed.  
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